[image: image1.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                                        [image: image2.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                                                                                 



[image: image3.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                              [image: image4.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”





	Nursery


	This week the children have been learning how to retell the story of 'The Gingerbread Man'. They have used pictures to help them retell the story in order. Ask your children what the gingerbread man sang as he ran away from the different characters in the story. They have had the opportunity to colour, design and create different types of gingerbread men and women, using different types of materials

	Reception

	
	This week the children have been busy doing some wonderful writing all about the chicks! We have been thinking of sentences to describe what we saw when they came to visit us. The children have been remembering that we have to use capital letters, finger spaces and full stops to form our sentence and Fred fingers to help us write our words. In maths, we have been looking at shapes 2D and 3D and talking about their properties. Encourage your child to have a look for different shapes in the environment when you are out or around the house! 

	Year 1

	1C
	This week in Literacy we have been writing letters. We looked at a letter and identified the features such as the date, address, message and names. We pretended to be the pirate Jim and wrote a letter to Tilda telling her all about life on board ship! Well done to Sheneqwa and Abigail for some super ideas. In Numeracy we have been halving large numbers by partitioning them and then dividing each number by 2. Well done to Zohra, Manahal and Imani for a great effort. In IPC we have been learning about the adventures of Captain Scott and finding out about his adventures!

	1N
	In 1N we have been learning about Captain Scott and his adventures to the South Pole. In literacy we have been looking at the layout of a letter and have tried to write our own letter in response to a character from a book. In numeracy we have been halving and doubling numbers.

	1W
	This week in 1W we have been very busy! In Numeracy we have been looking at finding halves and quarters of numbers and we have discovered that it is the same as dividing by 2 or by 4! Some of the children even realised we could find quarters by halving and halving again. In Literacy we have been writing a letter from Jim the Pirate telling Tilda about all the fun and adventures he has had on the seven seas! We have also carried on looking at the seasons, and we have been exploring Captain Scott's journey to the North Pole in our new topic - Explorers! Any research or discussions you could have at home about famous explorers would be fantastic! Keep it up 1W!

	Year 2

	2A
	This week we have been continuing on with our Kings and Queens topic by having a look at life in Tudor times. This was lots of fun and has given us plenty of ideas for our writing! In addition to this, we have been increasing our vocabulary by adding suffixes to some of the words we already know (-less, -ness, -ment and -ful) and this has made our writing a lot more exciting. We have been focusing more on our handwriting this week too and lots of us are beginning to join up some of our letters independently. In numeracy, we continue to recap our arithmetic and reasoning skills, which we hope we don't forget over the Easter holidays arriving in a few weeks' time!

	2D
	This week has been very busy indeed. On Monday, we had a Tudor morning where we completed some activities that Tudor men, women and children would have done all the time, such as dancing, games and throwing tomatoes at criminals in the stocks! It was lots of fun and we will use this to write a recount of that day. Also, we have been focusing more on handwriting and lots of us are now joining our letters independently which is fantastic! Well done to everyone in Year 2 for their hard work!

	2M
	What a fantastic week the children have had! On Monday the children went on a magic key adventure back to the Tudor times. In this the children completed a range of activities which the Tudors may have done. They particularly enjoyed making a mess creating a wall using the wattle and daub technique, making Tudor cups and of course watching Miss Douglas get hit in the face with rotten tomatoes! Well done to all the children who used all their different senses to help describe what they did. Mr McLaren is looking forward to reading all the fabulous recounts.
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	Year 3

	   3B
	This week in 3B the children have been studying the features of a non-chronological report, identifying the importance of headings, subheadings, paragraphs, pictures and captions. In numeracy the children recapped shape and moved on to drawing squares, rectangles and parallelograms. In IPC the children have studied how to draw with implied lines to create a 3D affect. In science the children have looked at plants and the functions of different parts.      

	   3R
	This week in 3R we have been learning about plants and all their different parts. We have also learnt how to draw using implied lines to create a 3D effect! In numeracy we have been revising shapes, drawing 2D shapes and making 3D shapes. In literacy we have been learning about non-chronological reports and we have started to write our own! Well done to Jonathan, Jhontae and Zarah for excellent homework last week!

	3W
	In 3W this week we have been starting our new topic on non-chronological reports. We are working towards writing a non-chronological report about our own creatures from the Wump World. In numeracy we are using rulers to draw shapes accurately and we are also making 3D shapes from different materials. This follows into our art work, where we are learning to draw objects in 3D. 

	Year 4

	4A
	This week in 4A we have started a new Literacy unit based on our year group text Beowulf and have learnt all about how to write a balanced argument. Next week we will be writing our own based on whether or not Beowulf should or should not fight Grendel. In Numeracy we have been learning how to divide and multiply mentally.  During the afternoon we have looked in detail at making predictions in Science and have designed our own Anglo Saxon house in IPC. .

	4C
	In 4C this week we have done lots of different things. In the afternoon we have looked at improving our hockey skills and focused on passing the ball whilst traveling. We have also completed our display work for the Mr Stink exhibition. In Literacy we have learnt all about writing a balanced argument and spent one lesson rearranging one that had been muddled up! In Numeracy we learnt how to multiply and divide mentally, using one and two digit numbers. Another exciting week for 4C!

	4M
	In 4M this week we have been learning about mental methods of calculation in Numeracy. This means finding the answer to lots of multiplication questions, such as 8000 x 200 x 60 x 1 in our heads! In Literacy we have been looking at our new unit based on writing a balanced argument. We have looked at the structure of our argument and know that it should have an introduction, for paragraph, against paragraph and conclusion. 

	Year 5

	5B
	In maths this week 5B have been looking at parallel lines, perpendicular lines and diagonals, which they enjoyed. In science the children experimented with dissolving solids in water which produced some interesting results! Well done to Safa and Deraj on winning Golden tickets to visit the Warner Brothers ‘Harry Potter’ studios this week.

	5C
	In 5C we have been looking at the features of newspaper reports and have enjoyed summarising some examples in Guided Reading.  In maths we have continued to work with 2D and 3D shape and enjoyed a problem solving day where we had to work out the shapes from the clues given.  Well done to Azaan, Emaan and Aman who enjoyed a trip to Harry Potter studios this week. Star of the week last week was Emaan; congratulations!

	5H
	In 5H this week we created a time line of events throughout ancient Greek times and discovered some amazing facts. We have also been looking at newspaper reports and are preparing to write our own based on the battle of Marathon. Marwah and Mahria had a fantastic visit to Harry Potter on Wednesday. Keep up the good work 5H!



	Year 6

	6S
	This week in Year 6, we have been writing diary entries from the perspective of a soldier's wife during World War 2. Children are being challenged to shift tenses throughout the entry to fit different purposes and show all of the writing techniques they have learnt this year. In maths, we have been solving problems involving, averages, area and perimeter and volume.

	6T
	In 6T this week, the children have written a diary entry from the perspective of a character in the World War Two novel 'Goodnight Mister Tom'. They are using complex sentence structures and various forms of punctuation in their writing. During maths, the children have calculated the perimeter and area of shapes as well as finding the mean (average) of amounts.

	6W
	This week, we have been looking at diary entries, considering how these are used by people who want to express their thoughts and feelings about important events in their lives. We have used our WW2 topic to help us write the diary entry of Mrs Hartnell from Goodnight Mister Tom. In 6W, we have a swimming superstar! Well done to Sophia for making the local newspaper due to her fantastic achievements at the Warwickshire County Championships.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 11th March  2016








Nursery places


Was your child born between 


1st September 2012 and 31 August 2013? 


Don’t forget to put your child’s name on the waiting list for Nursery starting September 2016.


Please contact the school office.



































ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
        2D�
    99.15%�
KS2�
5H�
100%�
�
REC�
RH�
95.00%�
Year 3�
3R�
99.58%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
97.92%�
Year 4�
4A�
97.92%�
�
Year 2�
2D�
99.15%�
Year 5�
5H�
100%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
96.67%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RC/1N�
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
      6S�
1 LATE�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
2M�
6 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
      5H�
6 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�









DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Wednesday, 23rd March - Production Mr Stink


Thursday 24TH March - KS1 Hat Parade


Thursday, 24th March – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER


Monday, 11th April – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Monday, 18th April – FILM CLUB


Tuesday April 19th – HSBC Bank In


Monday, 2nd May – MAY DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 


Thursday, 5th May – Elections – SCHOOL CLOSED


Monday, 9th May – FILM CLUB


Week beginning Monday, 9th May – SATS WEEK








 






































YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





HEALTH & SAFETY


Leaving and entering the school premises


Please can we ask ALL parents, children and visitors to be mindful of others when entering and leaving the school premises – a parent was recently injured when a child ran into her – resulting in a fractured knee.


Thank you for your consideration.





PUPIL ABSENCE


The local Government states that a pupil is persistently absent if their attendance is below 90% - that means being absent for half a day or more a week.  All children’s attendance is monitored closely. Please ensure you inform the office of any reasons for absence.  If no reason is given, it will show as an unauthorised absence.





SPORT RELIEF


                         Friday, 18th March – SPORT RELIEF DAY 


 Non Uniform for donation of a £1.00


Wrist Bands on Sale from Thursday 10th March for £1.00





  EASTER HOLIDAYS





Kids club will be opening in the Easter Holidays from 29th March, to the 1st April 2016.  Forms are now available at Kids Club or call Clare or Lucy on 07940555263
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“Together we are stronger"








